




 
September 16, 2022 

 
 

Gary Ivory 
Douglas PUD General Manager 
1151 Valley Mall Parkway 
East Wenatchee, WA 98802 
 
 
Dear Gary, 
 
The Northwest Power and Conservation Council’s 2014/2020 Columbia River Basin Fish and 
Wildlife Program includes a measure to study the potential for reintroduction of anadromous fish 
above Chief Joseph and Grand Coulee dams in the reaches and tributaries of the United States. 
The Council is pursuing a science-based, phased approach to investigate, evaluate, and design an 
approach to determine how best to proceed with this effort.  
 
The adaptive management required to implement and investigate a phased approach relies on the 
availability of fish for testing. The Washington members of the Northwest Power and 
Conservation Council understand that Douglas County Public Utility District is considering 
rearing fish to assist with studies required for a regional assessment of reintroduction.  We 
further understand the Habitat Conservation Plan Hatchery Committee has evaluated the 
technical merits of providing these fish and there is no risk to the Habitat Conservation Plan 
program. We offer our support for your efforts to provide fish that are essential to testing the 
path forward.   
 
Your efforts to benefit fish and wildlife are important. We look forward to working together as 
partners to create successful mitigation programs for the region. Any questions can be directed to 
Stacy Horton at shorton@nwcouncil.org.  
 
 
Thank You, 
 

      
Guy Norman         KC Golden 
 

 
Guy Norman 
Council Chair 

315 W Mill Plain Blvd, 
Suite 202 

Vancouver, WA 98660 

 

 

KC Golden 
Council Member 

315 W Mill Plain Blvd, 
Suite 202 

Vancouver, WA 98660 
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